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Testimony to Portland City Council on the Shelter to Housing Continuum Project,
Recommended Draft

"Open New Paths from the Streets to Permanent Housing": Op-ed ( ), The Oregonian, March 24
2021. by Laquida Landford, AfroVillage Movement; Tim McCormick, PDX Shelter Forum and
Village Collaborative; and Les Wardenaar, Interfaith Alliance. ---- Online

version:
https://www.oregonlive.com/opinion/2021/03/opinion-open-new-paths-from-streets-to-housing.html.

Scanner version attached. --------------==-------- Please note recommendations to a) allow
housing structures in Outdoor Shelters, and b) develop a permanent Village form (i.e. counting as
permanent housing, not shelter), either in S2HC or via Residential Infill Project Part 2.
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